Parish Council Report
 July 2017
At our last meeting before the summer break, the council discussed at length how best to take forward three important issues:

· A defibrillator to be stored in the telephone box;

· A Neighbourhood Development Plan (NDP) for the parish;
· Proposals for the future use of the Club and Birbury.

The PC Continues to explore the adoption of the telephone box so that it can house a defibrillator.  There are issues about the state of the door which need resolving before the PC takes it over, and these  are being pursued with BT.
A small group was set up at the Annual Village Meeting in April to investigate the need for Birdingbury to initiate the process of producing a plan (NDP), and there will be
a public meeting in the Birbury at 7.30pm on Tuesday 5th September
 to present their findings. (see separate item)
Following the AGM of the Club last month, the PC discussed how best to respond (as holders of the lease of the Birbury) to the proposal agreed by the club members.  It was decided to suggest a meeting of interested parties (the Club, the PC and the Birbury Management Committee) in late September. There was strong and unanimous support for the need to pursue a joint approach, while safeguarding our responsibility as leaseholder.

Recent vandalism on the Recreation Field has unfortunately resulted in the involvement of the police.  Villagers have been informed about this, and we are confident that there is widespread support for ensuring this doesn’t happen again. We ask that all users report any further problems or damage to a councillor. Such a valuable village facility is worth protecting.
Wishing you all a splendid summer break, 
With best wishes,
Diana Turner.
Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council
The next meeting of the Parish Council will take place at:

7.30pm on Tuesday 19th September 2017 in the Birbury
